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WWW.LAKEFREDERICKTRAVELCLUB.COM  
MEETS THE 2ND MONDAY OF EVERY MONTH FROM 11:30 A.M. – 1:00 P.M. IN RACHEL’S KITCHEN 

 

2024 Committee 

George Darnell 
President 

Doc Holladay 
Vice President 

Gary McDowell 
Treasurer 

Chris Oxford 
Membership Coordinator 

Pam Toliver 
Communications Coordinator 

Dan Mortland 
Program Director 

Greg Payonk 
Cruise & Foreign Travel 

Bill Johnson 
Domestic & Foreign Travel 

 

UPCOMNG EVENTS 
 

Next Meeting 
Monday, February 12, 2024 

Rachel’s Kitchen 
11:30 a.m. 

By Reservation Only--$20 

February 2024 ISSUE 

President’s Message 

January was a slow month for travel, except for those who went on cruises or traveled 
south.  The Travel Club had only two trips planned, and we had to reschedule the craft 
beer tour to March 15 for lack of registration. And it’s a good thing we did considering 
the snowfall and cold on January 19. But the Winter Wine Tour went off as scheduled a 
week later, on a bright, balmy day. Go figure! 
For February our only activity is a Valentines/Mardi Gras Wine and Cheese Party for our 
members on February 12, our usual meeting day in Rachel’s Kitchen. Get your $20 
check to the concierge if you have not already registered. No potluck this month.  
Looking ahead to March, we have a High Tea at Rosemont Manor, led by Chris Oxford, 
and a Craft Beer Tour scheduled. See the announcements in this newsletter and register 
on MTL and get your checks turned in to the concierge.  
Check out the cruises that Greg Payonk has scheduled and contact him if you need 
more information. 
I’m working on a three-day, two-night, trip to Baltimore for the Fourth of July fireworks in 
the Inner Harbor. It looks like it will be about $950 each for double rooms in the 
Renaissance Harbor Hotel with a view of the fireworks. Or we can take a cruise of the 
Inner Harbor to see the fireworks. I’m trying to include tours of the Aquarium, B&O Train 
Museum, and Fort McHenry in the package, plus some meals. Let me know if you are 
interested. We will need at least 20 travelers for this trip. 
I hope to see you around our wonderful campus. Be careful if it snows again. Thanks for 
supporting our club! 
 George Darnell, President 
 darnellgd@hotmail.com 

 703-850-2132 
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Winter 2024 Wine Tour January 26, 2024 
by George Darnell 

When we planned this trip, we expected to be sitting in our 
wineries by a roaring fireplace on a chilly winter day. We 
never expected a balmy day that would have us sipping 
wine in shirt sleeves on outside decks. But that was the 
weather on the day of our trip, and no one complained. It 
was indeed a treat to get away from the cold and snow that 
interrupted activities at the lodge and athletic center the 
week before.  
 
Fifteen travelers boarded our bus at 11:15 a.m. and headed 
for our first stop, Cana Winery. It is located on a hill halfway 
between Middleburg and Aldie. It overlooks Route 50 and 
the Bull Run Mountains. We entered the main building and 
were directed to an adjacent glass-enclosed all-weather 
building with a large stone fireplace at one end. I could 
envision us sitting in the lounge chairs in front of it sipping 
our wine, but not this day. The glass doors were open to the 
vineyards on the hillside. We selected our flights of reds 
and whites to sample. Then we settled around tables to get 
better acquainted while we sampled our wine.  

 
Soon it was time to board our bus and head for Barrel 
Oak Winery and Brewery. On the way, we drove down 
the two-lane stretch of Route 17 between Route 50 and 
I-66. It is one of the most picturesque roads in Virginia, 
and traces of snow on the roadside gave it an added 
touch. Barrel Oak sits on a hill overlooking I-66. It is one 
of the largest wineries in Virginia and is a favorite spot 
for visitors from DC and Northern Virginia. 
They were expecting us and helped us select our 

glasses or flights of wine before we settled around tables on the open-air patio. It 
overlooks the Virginia countryside, which has a special charm in winter. We continued 
swapping stories and sipping wine until it was time to move on. 
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Our final stop was Naked Mountain Winery in 
Markham near the I-66 exit. The entrance is a 
winding hilly road that can be challenging in the 
best of weather.  The attendant was expecting us 
and acknowledged that we had requested a fire in 
the fireplace. But given the weather she suggested 
we enjoy our wine on the outdoor wooden deck 
overlooking the vineyard.  That is what we did as 
the sun slid behind the mountain while our driver 
waited patiently for us. 

We arrived back at the lodge at 6:00 p.m. in time for dinner there or at home. After 
tipping and thanking our driver, Steve, we said our goodbyes until the next trip. So many 
wineries—so little time! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WHERE IN THE WORLD DO YOU WANT TO GO 
THIS YEAR? 

  



February 2024 Newsletter  Page 4 
  

 
©Lake Frederick Travel Club 2024 
 
 

 



February 2024 Newsletter  Page 5 
  

 
©Lake Frederick Travel Club 2024 
 
 

  



February 2024 Newsletter  Page 6 
  

 
©Lake Frederick Travel Club 2024 
 
 

 
Lake Frederick Travel Club 

Mardi Gras & Valentine’s Wine & Cheese Party 
February 12, 2024 

11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. in Rachel’s Kitchen 
$20 per person 

Mardi Gras and Valentine’s Day fall very close to our February meeting 
date. So, we decided to have a catered wine and cheese party to celebrate.  
Couples and singles are welcome. Because this is a member only party,  
we are not posting it on MTL Events or Bulletins. 
Please drop off a check at the concierge desk with your contact 
information, made payable to “Lake Frederick Travel Club,” no later than 
February 2, 2024. 
Because of space limitations we cannot accept more than 40 reservations. 
 
 
George Darnell  
(703-850-2132)  
darnellgd@hotmail.com 
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High Tea & Tour of Rosemont Manor 

March 1, 2024 

$60 

 
 

To celebrate Women's History Month, the Travel Club has arranged a private tour and High Tea service 
at historic Rosemont Manor in nearby Berryville. Return to the "Gilded Age" to enjoy this formal three-
course tea in an elegant setting. This dress-up event is open to ladies and gentlemen. We will be 
carpooling from the lodge at 11:15 a.m. and returning at 3:00 p.m. Chris Oxford will be leading this trip.  

Please drop off a check with the concierge for $60 each (tax & gratuity included) made payable to "Lake 
Frederick Travel Club" by February 1, 2024. 

The minimum for this event is 10 and the maximum is 20.  

For information on Rosemont Manor check their website at Rosemont High Tea. 

  

https://www.rosemont1811.com/teas
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Winter 2024 Craft Beer Tour 
March 15, 2024 

 
Why wait for summer to enjoy the many breweries in our area? Hanging out in a pub in winter is 
a fine European tradition that was brought to the Valley with the pioneers. For this trip we will 
continue that tradition and celebrate St. Pastrick’s Day a little early with a visit to three excellent 
breweries in our area.  First, we will visit the popular Bear Chase Brewery near Mount Weather. 
Our second stop will be Escutcheon Brewery in downtown Winchester. We will wrap up the tour 
in the Woodstock Brewhouse, a popular local hangout with food and music. 
 
Schedule: 

11:15 Board bus 
12:00 Arrive Bear Chase 
1:30 Depart 
2:00 Arrive Escutcheon 
3:30 Depart 
4:15 Arrive Woodstock Brewhouse 
6:15 Depart 
7:00 Arrive lodge 
 

Minimum for this trip is 12 and maximum is 16. 
Registration is $60 for transportation only. Food, drinks, and driver tip are not 
included. 
Please register on MTL and drop off your registration check payable to  
“Lake Frederick Travel Club” with your contact information and the date of the 
trip with the lodge concierge no later than Noon March 8, 2024 
 
George Darnell (703-850-2132) darnellgd@hotmail.com 
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